Or. Ernst Closs Geological Department The Johns Hopkins University Baltimore, Maryland

Dear Closs :

I was very glad to get your letter of this fourth just to know that you are still hale and hearty and doing splendid work. Naturally I am very much interested in the plans for the section of Tectonophysics of the Geophysical Union. I am really sorry that I cannot contribute to it at present. Salaries around here have not been adjusted for very many years.

"ithing you lots of success,

Bincerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel, Geologist

HBS :MJC